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TRANSPORTATION  
ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

Summary Notes 
Wednesday, September 23, 2021 

6:00 pm – West Linn City Hall – Bolton Conference Room 
 

 
Members Present: Greg DiLoreto, Kim Bria, Andrew Mallory, Rich Faith, 
Christopher Groshko, Kevin Bonnington 
Members Absent: Evan Garich 
Staff Present: Lance Calvert 
Guests in Attendance: Mary Baumgardner, Mandy Putney - ODOT, April Deleon-
Galloway - ODOT, Jennifer Aberg, Michelle Joslin, Phyllis Koessler, Samantha Faile 
 

1. Call to Order and Introductions 
Called to order by Greg at 6:05pm 

 
2.  Review and approval of July 2021 Summary Notes 
Chris motioned to approve, Andrew seconded. Unanimous approval. 

 
3.   Business: 
 a) I-205 Update 

A short overview presentation was given by representatives from ODOT on the 
improvements and widening of I-205, specifically phase 1-A which they expect to 
begin in summer of 2022.  The project will add a third lane of travel, will improve 
travel time, and strengthened the Abernethy Bridge to earthquake standards. 

  
 b) Discussion of November 2021 meeting date 

Because the meeting date falls on Thanksgiving the Board will reschedule for 
December 9th 2021. 

 
 c) Review of progress on TAB/Council Goals 
 Staff reviewed the progress of goals. 

Advocating against tolling on I-205 project, pursuing funding for the HWY 43 and 
Willamette Falls Drive project, continuing work on the 2018 GO Bond projects, 
continuing on bond projects at the staff level, continuing to look for funding for 
arterial roads.  The council has also asked the board to explore improvements to 
public and multimodal transportation.  The county and TriMet are looking at an 
intercity shuttle between Oregon City, West Linn, and Tualatin.  City council 



 

 

amended the transportation system plan with approved and adopted the concept 
plan for Willamette Falls Drive.  Staff updated the board on the city electric charging 
infrastructure.  There is an electric charging station now in place at city hall, the city 
is waiting on a part to come in, and it will be available to the public.  The city has 
taken possession of 2 electric vehicles and has an additional 3 electric F-150 on 
preorder, making progress toward electrification of the city’s light duty fleet.  Safe 
Routes to school update: handicap ramps are done at Suncrest, a RFP is planned at 
Suncrest at Hidden Springs.  The street next to Sunset Primary and Sunset Park 
needs to have the sewer line redone before the city can do sidewalks.  The safe route 
at Cedar Oak is more challenging due to the nature of the road and its lack of being 
centered in the ROW.  

   
4.  Board/Discussion/Announcements 
Greg brought up Metro’s TPAC / DLCD document about multimodal travel.  Staff will ask 
someone from the city planning department to discuss and give an update to the board. 

 
5.  Public Comments 
Residents Jennifer Aberg, Michelle Joslin, Phyllis Koessler, and Samantha Faile spoke to their 
concerns regarding the 4th Ave street development.  1310 9th St is owned and there is a land use 
partition in effect, and moving forward the owner plans on dividing the land into two lots in 
accordance with the city’s land use code.  With the city’s current code requirements, when the 
property is developed, the owner will be required to do improvements along the frontage and a 
street would be created.  

 
6.  Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned at 7:16PM 
 


